
"The meeting was called to order by Chair Colleen McGurrin at approximately 6:50 p.m..
Committee members in attendance: Colleen McGurrin, Craig Buck, John Coghlan, and Jeff

Kalban, constituting a quorum.

Prior to the meeting commencing there was a brief discussion with stakeholders in attendance
who believed their property taxes were increasing dramatically due to the nearby mansions built

in their neighborhood, others were concerned about the deprivation of sunlight into their
properties as a result of the large structures being built next door. A brief explanation of Floor

Area Ratio's (FAR's) and set backs was explained.

After the meeting commenced committee members introduced themselves to the stakeholder in
attendance. Colleen McGurrin made introductory remarks, and Craig Buck made a motion to

approve and adopt the minutes from the January 31, 2007 meeting. The motion was seconded
and the minutes were approved without amendment. Colleen McGurrin gave a brief outline of the

agenda for the night, and informed the stakeholders that the Mansionization subcommittee has
been designated as an


